6/18/08
Will Meyers
Suite 400, The Atrium

P.O. Box 98922

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922

RE:
Request for Permit modification of NPDES General Permit NER300003
Dear Mr. Meyers:

The members of the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative have been working on the department’s request for alternatives to the outlined Wet Weather Monitoring requirement, which is currently believed to be beyond the Maximum Extent Practicable.  

Due to the estimated costs to the municipality of the wet weather monitoring program as outlined in the MS4 permit application, the City of Lexington and the members of the cooperative feel that this requirement should be modified.  This modification would help to bring the current requirements of the Phase II MS4 permit more in line with the recommendations of the Environmental Protection Agency.  Due to the limited resources afforded for permit compliance, the members of the Nebraska Stormwater Cooperative feel that the intent of the permit could be better accomplished by focusing resources towards the six Minimum Control Measures outlined by the USEPA, which yield reductions in the amount of pollutants discharged into receiving water bodies.

Per your request, an alternative plan has been developed that will provide data on the characteristics of stormwater discharges during this implementation phase so that future BMP effectiveness can be determined.  The proposed alternative is outlined in the attachment labeled ‘modified sampling procedure’.  

Sincerely,
CITY OF LEXINGTON
Joe Pepplitsch
City Manager
